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NEWSBULLETIN 21ST JULY 2017 
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Child of the Term Awards – Summer 2017 

These children were chosen last term for excellent achievement in a range of academic areas, demonstrating  

good attitude and behaviour, using the LEARNERS Values and being good role models to their peers: 

Reading 
Alaa Rainbow, Muhammed 1K, Olivia 1T, Kajus 1Tr, Kyran 2F, Naomi 2A, Naomi 2B, Austin 3N, Aseeba 3H, Prescillia 3F, Serkan 

4F, Isiah 4K, 

Mustafa 4T, Binto 5G, Artin 5W, Cody 5L, Chimdi 6B, Zaim 6H, Shania 6T 

Writing 
Angel rainbow, Isabella 1K, Irmak 1T, Belinda 1Tr, Jenkins 2F, Oskar 2A, Sude 2B, Samuel 3N, Hassan 3H, Myra 3F, Onur 4F, 

Jayden 4K, Shwe 4T, 

Archie 5G, Jamaal 5W, Ndey 5L, Elijah 6B, Ahlan 6H, Jadore 6T 

Number 

Samuel rainbow, Havin 1K, Benett 1T, Brian 1Tr, Sena 2F, Zipporah 2A, Skye 2B, Jiyhan 3N,  Jamie 3H, Adam K 3F, Mei-Lien 4F, 

Miley 4K, Enes 4T, 

Arda 5G, Jesse 5W, Rafay 5L, Jemima 6B, Justina 6H, Shakiah 6T 

Creativity 
Zack rainbow, Rushain 1K, Kenayah 1T, Alex 1Tr, Cid 2F, Arian 2A, Faheem 2B, Leila 3N, Demi 3H, Zarah 3F, Karlie 4F, Elifsu 4K, 

Kamila 4T, Kabeer 5G, Acelya 5W, Aleyna 5L, Ashley D S 6B, Safwa 6H, Lashae 6T 

Courtesy 

and 

kindness 

Evra rainbow, Bilal 1K, Jaida 1T, Beth 1Tr, Maryam 2F, Kai 2A, Mehmet 2B, Shernae 3N, Lucas 3H, Dejahnay 3F, Meliz 4F, 

Grace 4K, Alicya 4T, Hamza 5G, Harley 5W, Alberto 5L, Emily 6B, Akasya 6H, Ellie 6T 

Governors’ 

award 
Ashley O  6T Music, Kayleigh 6H  Maths, Chimdi 6B Reading, Darnell  6B PE, Kayan 6T Governors’ award 

 

Carry-On Mr Taylor 

 

Our beloved and much respected Deputy Headteacher, Mr Taylor, will be giving up his DH post of 33 

years as from September. Thankfully, he will not leave us, but he will continue to work at our school for 

three days per week as a senior leader, advisor and mentor to our staff. Mr Taylor will also continue to 

support Year 6.  

 

We all value and look forward to experiencing more of his dedication and passion to ensuring that all 

pupils receive the best learning opportunities at PoW; especially his patience, determination and 

humour to resolve behaviour and relationship issues.   

 

Mr Jan M Bless - Headteacher 
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This was another successful event, which started with a whole school 

assembly where our pupils sat adorned with their headgear in the 

colours of the French flag! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 2(2B) sang a lovely song in French – Bonjour Mes 

Amis. The rest of KS2 listened to the French National 

Anthem in class (La Marseillaise). 

The children were then quizzed on some important 

facts about Bastille day.  Selected children were able 

to stand up and give us some very interesting information:         

Classes across the school worked hard to create a finished 

representation of what Bastille Day meant to them.                                                                   
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Here are some examples:  

Year 1 French hat (Tricolor)                                   Year 1 Frenchman                                   

   

                                 Year 4 Bastille Day facts                                                   Year 5 PPT presentation 

 

 

     

                                                    

 

 

 

 

                         

 

 

                                       

 

 

  

In Geography in the summer term 4F learnt about volcanoes and made our own. 

First, we scrunched up newspaper and stuck them on a bottle. After that, we let it dry, we painted it black 

and then put red food colouring and bicarbonate of soda. We then took it outside and put vinegar in it. 

Kene – 4F 

On Thursday 20th July, we did a volcano experiment. It was fun watching it erupt and the experiment 

worked well. We learnt that some volcanoes erupt slowly. Esther – 4F 
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Our Year 6 pupils have again been 

treated to a weekly ice cream van treat 

after SATs were finished. Why? Was it 

because they finished these exams? – 

no, it was an incentive to continue to 

meet our expectations at being a Gold 

Medal Learner. The children in the photo 

made sure they arrived at school on 

time, completed their homework, read 

every day, brought their PE kit, learnt 

with a good attitude and met our school 

values every day. They demonstrated 

secondary readiness. 

Class attendance of the year: 4F 

Congratulations to the pupils in 4F who 

contributed together to the best 

overall class attendance this year. 

They were treated to one of Frankie’s 

ice creams, slush puppies or ice lollies. 

Some pupils in the class unfortunately 

didn’t get this treat due to their 

unnecessary and persistent absence of 

below 90%. A tough lesson? Yes, but 

we count on improvements being 

made next year that will benefit their 

learning. 

Play Leaders Play Time 

Our Playleaders learn too. Here 

they are receiving training on 

new activities to engage and 

support pupils during lunch 

breaks. Thank you to all our 

wonderful lunchtime colleagues. 

Music achievement 

Well done Bailey for 

your achievement 

in learning to play 

the double bass. 

Y4 Times table Challenge 

Eight more pupils know their 

tables in Year 4. That makes 

the total 55. We expect all 

children to know them by 

the time they start Year 5 in 

September. 
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On Monday 17th July 2017, Year 5 and Year 6 

ventured to London’s Queen Elizabeth Park for 

the World Para Athletics Championships; the 

biggest sports event in London since the 

Olympics in 2012.  

 

Para athletics was one of eight sports included 

at the first Paralympic Games in Rome, Italy, in 

1960 and has remained on the programme ever 

since attracting the largest number of 

competitors and countries.  It is open to male 

and female athletes in all eligible impairment 

groups and offers a wide range of competition 

opportunities. 

 

How the World Para Athletics Championships has grown:  

 Berlin 1994: 1,154 athletes from 63 countries 

 Birmingham 1998: 1,000 athletes from 61 countries 

 Lille 2002: 1,000 athletes from 75 countries 

 Assen 2006: 1,097 from 76 countries 

 Christchurch 2011: 1,000 athletes from 80 countries 

 Lyon 2013: 1,110 athletes from 98 countries 

 Doha 2015: 1,229 athletes from 90 countries 

 London 2017: 1,300 athletes from 100 countries 

(predicted) 

 

The events watched included 7 finals.  We were lucky 

enough to witness Olivia Breen, of Great Britain, claim 

the gold medal in the long jump. Olivia Breen was 

born with cerebral palsy which is a condition that 

affects movement and co-ordination. 

 

The children were also excited to meet athlete 

Kylie Grimes, who competes in the discus and 

club throw.  She is paralysed from the 

breastbone down and explained to the 

children how para athletes are classified and 

categorised for each event. For example T 1 1 

means they are competing in a track (T) event, 

with a visual impairment (1) and their 

impairment is severe (1 = most severe). 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjd09Oi9ZfVAhUBvxQKHerfDksQjRwIBw&url=http://www.athleticsweekly.com/news/tickets-available-for-all-london-2017-sessions-58455&psig=AFQjCNHRdcxEDyY1rerKTXv8bpz9uzMbvg&ust=1500641984794178
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Incredible, we were there right 

at the front and saw the 

world’s top athletes in action! 
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All this for just £2 ??  

The stadium was fantastic, we 

came up close to athletes and 

we had our own School Hosts that 

looked after us from the station to 

our seats and back again. 

Best day 

everrrr! 

Dance, cheer 

and dab! 
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Dates for your diary  
 

Monday 4th Sept                                    Inset day – school closed 

Tuesday 5th Sept                                  Autumn term begins 

Thursday 5TH October                            Show around day for Nursery &  

Reception 10am and 2pm 

Friday 20th October                                Inset day – school closed 

Thursday 21st December                    Inset day – school closed 

Monday 16th April 2018                          Inset day – school closed 

Friday 25th May 2018                              Inset day – school closed 

 

Also for your diary: 

Meet your child’s new class teacher 

9:00am in the Community Room 

 

Tuesday 12th September  Year 1 

Wednesday 13th September  Year 4 

Thursday 14th September Year 3 

Tuesday 19th September  Year 5 

Wednesday 20th September  Year 6 

Thursday 21st September Year 2 

 

 

Dear Mr Bless 
 

I wanted to write to you to congratulate you on the fantastic students 

at your school who were beautifully behaved on their school trip today. 

(17 July 2017 15:16) 
 

I had the pleasure of sharing a train with them between Tottenham 

Hale and Enfield Lock. I was extremely impressed at how polite, well 

behaved and happy they were, a credit to your school and staff. 
 

Please give them an extra big tick 
 

Regards 

Lois Bowles 

On the way back from 

the Para Athletics 

World Championships. 

Well done children!  

Good afternoon,  
  
I would like to take the time to thank Amaya-Roses Teachers & the school on a whole. 
  
Right down to the breakfast club to the receptionist to the afterschool club and of course her teachers. 
  
I believe they have been fundamental in her development at this crucial age, we are so pleased with her report and would like to thank all of 

the staff that help nurture and develop our children, we as parents are too quick to complain and point out things we do not agree with and 

yet we post our certificates on social media without recognising the very real work that happens every day at school. 
  
Right from Breakfast club where she is encouraged to read to after school club the support and teaching has and is in my humble opinion 

been 1st class and words cannot express how grateful we are to have such supportive teachers that genuinely help our children learn not 

just academically but as people and I can say that with conviction as Renae attended POW and it has given her a great base to go on and 

achieve in her new school. 
  
I have found parents evenings useful and the advice and support we have been given has been brilliant, as much as we would like to take 

credit for Amaya’s report & progress we are fully aware that it starts at home but is maintained by the high standards at school, again I don’t 

feel it’s said enough but thank you for all of your support and your hard work in growing our little person, we look forward to working with you 

next year and thank you for your continued support. 
  
Kind regards 
Nathan Tapper 

 

I was privileged to accompany Prince of Wales to Stratford for the Para-athletics and was very impressed by the well-behaved 

enthusiastic young people from the school! They were a credit to Prince of Wales and I was proud to be with them. The athletics 

were great, too! 

Mr S Way  Chair of Governors 

 

 


